[AK letterhead]

 COMMENTS \* UPPER \* MERGEFORMAT [En-tête Arkema SA]


TO: SAE Ground Vehicle Standards Manager

Date: April 9th, 2010

RE:  Patent Disclosure Requirements (statement in relation to alternative refrigerants to HFC-134a in mobile air conditioning systems)

Dear Sir,

Further to Bill Hill’s request in an email dated April 4th, 2010 (a copy of which is attached hereto), and pursuant to SAE’s intellectual property policy, please find below a statement made on behalf Arkema SA and its affiliates (Arkema SA) in relation to the SAE’s proposed standards for alternative automotive refrigerants to HFC-134a (i.e. HFO-1234yf).

Arkema SA hereby confirms that it does not own, hold or control any patent or license, or any pending patent, which is or may become essential for compliance with the proposed SAE standards relating to alternative refrigerants to HFC-134a for mobile air conditioning (“MAC”) systems.

For full transparency, however, we advise you that Arkema SA has filed, on December 18, 2009, a patent application before French Patent Office, numbered FR 09.59175, regarding an invention that aims to reduce the flammability of HFO-1234yf primarily at issue in systems using large quantities of HFO-1234yf. Since the MAC systems do not require large quantities of HFO-1234yf, it is not anticipated that this invention is or would become essential to the SAE proposed standards.   Nonetheless, Arkema SA hereby assures SAE that if Arkema SA is granted such patent, and if it such patent becomes essential to the SAE proposed standards, a license will be made available to all applicants under terms and conditions that are demonstrably free of any unfair discrimination for the purpose of complying with the standard.  

In sum, Arkema SA hereby confirms that it currently does not own, control or hold any patent or license, or any pending patent, relating to the use of HFO-1234yf in MAC systems.

Sincerely, 

_______________

MALDEME Christophe 

Business Manager Mobile AC and low GWP Products]
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